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MT. MORRIS BOARD OF EDUCATION

12356 Walter St. 

Mt. Morris, MI 48458

Regular Meeting
Tuesday, January 14, 2014
MINUTES
Board Members Present:



Lovelady








Whalen 








Duplanty








Schafsnitz








Sprague








Rauschenberger







Tracey
Other Participants:




Hill, Galsterer, Templeton, A. Lintz, 







Peter, K. Lintz, Holman, Strickert, Carlson
Patrons and Guests:




27
Call to Order:

The regular meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by President Schafsnitz. Mr. Tracey led in the pledge of allegiance.  

Approval 

of Minutes:

A motion was made by Mrs. Sprague, supported by Mr. Whalen, that the minutes of the December 10, 2013, regular meeting be approved as circulated. The motion passed; all members present voted yes.

Reports: 

Board Appreciation 
Mrs. Hill paid tribute to the board of education for dedicating countless hours to attending meetings, school functions, and hours of preparation for the decisions they make. They are dedicated people who are committed to the continuing success of our schools and students. Mrs. Hill presented the board with a small token of appreciation.  
Students of the Month
· Mr. Miller introduced Abigail Lovelady and Micah Helzerman as students of the month from Montague Elementary for the month of January. 
· Mr. Lintz introduced Courtney Burt as the student of the month from the high school for the month of January. 

Sinking Fund Report
Mrs. Hill provided information on the Sinking Fund Project Considerations for the Summer of 2014 including:

· High School paving and fencing at the football field

· Repurposing of pool area
Personnel Committee Report
Mrs. Sprague, on behalf of the Personnel Committee, gave a summary of what was shared at the meeting on January 9, 2014. Topics included:  

· Student Growth Component included as part of the evaluations effective the 2013-14 school year.  
· Changes in board policy related to the evaluation process will be addressed in the near future
State Representatives Toured the District
State representatives, Phil Phelps and Pam Faris, were invited to tour our District on January 13. The staff and the students did a wonder job in representing our District.  
Hearing the Public:
Vikki Bayeh Haley, 5443 Highland Shore Dr., assistant prosecuting attorney, approached the board to express appreciation of the efforts being made in Mt. Morris Schools to prevent crime by students. 
Board Comments:
Mr. Schafsnitz thanked Mrs. Hill for the expression of appreciation to all board members. He said it is always nice to be recognized, but if you have a passion for the job, you thoroughly enjoy what you do.  He acknowledged all board members for their commitment.    
Curriculum Report:
Mrs. Galsterer provided a curriculum update which included information on the Consolidated Application – Title I, II and Id grant funding; Professional Development activities planned for the next six weeks; School Improvement and anticipation of the MEAP data which should become available real soon.  

Accounts Payable:
A motion was made by Mr. Tracey, supported by Mr. Whalen, that the accounts payable in the amount of $1,429,842.65 be approved as presented.  The motion passed; all members present voted yes. 
Communications:
Mrs. Hill communicated the following:
·    Children’s Priority Awards Ceremony – February 7 @ 7:30 a.m. at the River Bank Center. Please let Marilyn know if you would like to attend. 

·    Mock Rock at EAJ – January 15 @ 7:00 p.m. 

·    Kiwanis Winter Gala – February 8.  Please see Mrs. Sprague for tickets.  
·    Mr. Whalen announced the Neighborhood Watch meeting scheduled January 15 @ 6:30 p.m. at the Frist Methodist Church. 

·    Mr. Rauschenberger said that the GCASBM Scholarship Applications are now available.  The scholarship is for $500; details will be shared with our students.   

·    There will be a Legislative Update in March at the Capitol building. Details will be shared as they become available.   
Old Business:

None
New Business:

Employment Recommendation – English/Social Studies Teacher @ Ignite
           


Academy


A motion was made by Mr. Rauschenberger, supported by Mr. Tracey, that the board accept the recommendation to employ Carter Mauter as the part time English/Social Studies teacher at the Ignite Academy effective the 2013-14 school year.  Mr. Carter will be compensated $27.50 per hour.    The motion passed; all members present voted yes.  



Luce, Basil & Collins Retainer Agreement


A motion was made by Mrs. Lovelady, supported by Mr. Whalen, that the board approve the Retainer Agreement with Luce, Basil and Collins as the District’s labor relations consultant for a two year period beginning February 1, 2014 through January 31, 2016, as presented.  The motion passed; all members present voted yes.  



Sunday Facility Usage


A motion was made by Mr. Tracey, supported by Mr. Duplanty, that the board approve access to the high school and junior high school gymnasiums and cafeterias for the North County Volleyball Club to host Sunday tournaments, as presented. In accordance with board policy, the club will not be charged rent but will be responsible for added custodian costs. The motion passed; all members present voted yes.  
Hearing the Public:
None 
Board Comments: 
Board members reflected upon the meeting and offered their point of view on how the decisions they made tonight will impact the students and the school district as a whole.  

Adjournment:              At 8:23 p.m. a motion was made by Mr. Tracey, supported by 




Mr. Whalen, that the meeting be adjourned. The motion passed. 






_____________________________













Pam Sprague, Secretary
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